
 

June 4, 2025 

 

Senator Sam Singh 

State Senate – 28th District 

Post Office Box 30036 

Lansing, MI 48909-7536 

Dear Senator Singh, 

On behalf of the Lansing Regional Chamber of Commerce (LRCC) and our more than 1,000 

member businesses across the region, I write to express our opposition to Senate Bill 134. 

This bill would significantly hinder Michigan’s business climate by introducing duplicative 

regulations in industries already subject to comprehensive oversight through existing state 

licensing boards. SB 134 opens the door to increased legal liability and confusion for job 

providers that are following current regulations and acting in good faith. 

The LRCC has consistently opposed this legislation in prior sessions, and our concerns remain 

unchanged. Employers, especially small businesses, are already facing steep challenges—

including workforce shortages, inflation, and rising operating costs. Adding regulatory and legal 

uncertainty into this environment threatens our ability to retain jobs, create new ones, and invest 

in our communities. 

Michigan should be enacting policies that support entrepreneurs and innovators—not policies 

that place unnecessary barriers in their way. We respectfully urge you to vote NO on SB 134 to 

protect Michigan’s economic competitiveness and our small business community. 

Thank you for your service and continued support of the Greater Lansing region. 

Sincerely, 

 
Tim Daman 

President & CEO 

Lansing Regional Chamber of Commerce 

 


